## Statement of Raul Aguirre, Jr. regarding nomination to serve as a trustee of the South Stickney Sanitary District October 2, 2013

Dear Cook County Board of Commissioners, I would like to serve on the South Stickney Sanitary District as a Trustee to serve my community, where I have lived for almost 30 years.

My goal and vision is to work for the community through communication and transparency, which will preserve and improve the quality of life of South Stickney. If appointed, I will be a hands-on Trustee. I recently retired from the Cook County Board of Review, where I assisted thousands of taxpayers from Cook County. I would like to continue serving the residents of Cook County.

I also served my country with the 101st Airborne Division in Vietnam, where I was awarded the Bronze Star.

It would be an honor and privilege to serve on the South Stickney Sanitary District. Thank you for your consideration.